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Next meeting  
28 November  
5.30 for 6pm. 
  
Club AGM 
Committees 
 

	

Attendance	(by	Sunday	

6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	

ph	478	8467		

	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
	Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

Morgan’s Message  
Last Monday saw ECB Rotary Club gain a new member, 
namely Jenna Tuuta.  I’m sure Jenna will be a real asset to the 
Club and I encourage you all to get to know her.  Jenna was 
inducted into the Club by our own PG Peter Garnett, and Peter 
will also be Jenna’s mentor.   

Peter was of course our guest speaker for the night, in his 
capacity as District Foundation Chairman.  Peter gave us a 
very impassioned and informative talk on the work of the 
Foundation, with particular emphasis how the Foundation’s six 
areas of focus actually work and what they mean in practice.   

In this Centennial year of the Foundation, I encourage you all 
to consider becoming a Centurion.  We currently have 17 
members in the Club who are Centurions, this simply means 
that they donate NZ$100 per year to the Foundation.  This can 
be done very simply by completing the special application form 
and then paying either by direct debit monthly, or by one 
annual payment.  The donation is of course fully tax deductible, 
and as Peter pointed out, is equivalent to roughly the cost of 
one cup of coffee per fortnight!  I have attached the application 
form and challenge those of you who are not already 
Centurions (like myself!) to act now! 

President Gary 

Movie Fundraising Opportunity for 2017 Outbound IYE 
Students.	
How would you like to watch an excellent movie at the 
Bridgeway Theatre and support IYE outbound students Nick 
Goeldner to Norway and Megan Palmer from Rangitoto 
College to France?	
When: 5pm Sunday 4th December. Where:  Bridgeway 
Theatre in Northcote. Cost: $25 includes movie and ice 
cream or non alcoholic drink	
The Movie: I Daniel Blake 
http://www.nziff.co.nz/2016/wellington/i-daniel-blake/	
	

	Please	make	sure	you	

complete	the	club	

fundraising	survey	by	

Friday.	

	

AGM	this	week	
	

Hypnotist	Pinehurst	1	
December.	
BBQ	Pinehurst	3	December	
Film	evening	4	December	
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	 28	November	 5	December	 12	December	 19	December	
	 Club	Night	

Committee	Meetings	

Chand	Indian	Restaurant	

603	Beach	Rd		Rothesay	

Bay	

Tola	Sorn	

Our	IYE	Student	from	

Cambodia	-	Farewell	

Christmas	function	

Duders	

Grace	 Beverley	Lea	 	 Caroline	Campbell	 	
Reception		 Don	Hall	 	 Lynette	Miller	 	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	
Fellowship	 Paul	Asquith	 	 Ian	Collard	 	
	 Ian	Collard	 	 Warwick	Moulton	 	
	 Sue	Yi	 	 John	Pearson	 	
Stewards	 Steve	Goeldner	 	 Jim	Mayo	 	
	 Alistair	New	 	 Martin	Reiss	 	
	 Graham	Rice	 	 David	Aickin	 	
3	Min.	Talk	 John	Pearson	 	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 	 	 Warren	Patterson	 	
Thank	Speaker	 	 	 Monica	Webb	 	
Parting	Thought	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 	 Doug	Dempster	 	
Tola	 	 	 	 	
Sebastian	 	 	 	 	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:	
Tola	is	now	with;		 Dr.(Mr)	Naseem	Ali	&	Dr.	(Mrs)	Nazimah	Hamid,	18	Kilear	Close,		Pinehill	Ph.	476	8649		
Tola’s	direct	contact;	 Mobile;	021	052	5120	or	Email;		sorntola.nfc@gmail.com	
Sebastian	is	now	with;		Karen and Ross Middleton, 49 Waipuia Place, Greenhithe. Ph 413 8532	
Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	

 

Notices. 
AGM next Monday please bring your own 
copy of material sent to you. 
Pres Gary congratulated Rod and the club 
for an excellent golf tournament which had a 
full field and full hole sponsors probably 
leading to a record result. Rod thanked 
those involved. Bruce showed us two 
paintings from inmates at Ngawha Springs 
which arrived the day after the Golf. 
Steve G. reminded us of the barbecue 
fundraiser at Pinehurst on December 3 and 
asked if anyone had any work for his 

 

 

 

	 

	

 

 

Hypnotist	night	out	

Take	your	partners	to	this	night	out	for	a	bit	of	fun.		
Hypnotist Fundraising show (for UN Youth Global 
Development Tour) on 1st December at Pinehurst 
School. Tickets are $30 for a show starting at 7:00 
pm, there will be some food provided. For every 
ticket sold to Rotary members, $10 will be given to 
the Pinehurst Rotary Interact group. Contact Ishan 
Kokulan by email ishan.kokulan@yahoo.co.nz or on 
mobile 021 027 53130  help support Ishan	Kokulan	
Pinehurst	Head	Boy.	More	info	on	page	3	
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unemployed son before he goes away. 
PG Peter inducted Jenna Tuuta into the club. She is from Taranaki and trained in 
Palmerston North. Jenna taught English in Korea or three years and now is an events 
organiser for North Shore Hospice. She first learnt about Rotary at RYLA. 
PG Peter who is District Foundation Chair addressed us about Foundation. He showed 

us a video showing its start in 1917 through to its current size 
1 billion US. Highlights included helping disabled children, 
trying to eradicate polio, the involvement of the Gates 
foundation, starting international scholarships after the war, 
group study exchange and 
many more. Foundation is the 
jewel in the Crown and makes 
a difference. It helps support 
ERKs and is currently helping 
to improve the education 

status of the 41 million girls with no education. It is also 
working to improve the life expectancy of under fives 
and the one in 20 women who die in childbirth. The 
Gates foundation is currently donating $35 million a 
year on a two for one subsidy. Foundation provides 
funds for district grants and for global grants (over 
$30,000 US). 
He also recommended the Centurion program who donate $100 per year and 
benefactors who leave a donation in their will. Donors are recognised by being made a 
Paul Harris Fellow for donating $1000 US. Higher awards are given for larger 
donations.  
He asked us to give to our charity – we can make a difference. 
 
The Global Development Tour is a month-long educational trip to Europe and New York starting on January 
the 11th and ending on February the 7th 2017. The Tour is staffed by 4 volunteer directors, all undertaking 
tertiary study. The Tour visits cities such as Paris, Geneva, Brussels, Copenhagen and London - all leading 
examples of the charge to meet the United Nations’ Global Sustainable Development Goals. Each stop on the 
Tour relates to a focus area of these Goals - basic needs, equity and education, environmental sustainability, 
and business and innovation. In each city we will visit relevant policy makers, businesses and NGOs for 
educational meetings. The trip then culminates in attendance at the 2017 Winter Youth Assembly – an 
international youth 
conference, hosted at the 
United Nations 
Headquarters in New York 
– where we can share what 
we have learned over the 
preceding tour with like-
minded students from 
around the globe. I have 
been fortunate to be chosen 
as one of 20 high school 
students nationwide to 
partake in this opportunity. 


